Minutes for SHAC Meeting February 8, 2019 1:00 pm

Members in attendance: Bridget Brown, Megan Becker, Kisa Luther, Kelli Hesse, Amber Yates, Penny Crowley, Ben Prowell

Mrs. Brown reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting.

Mrs. Brown reviewed the Local Wellness Plan. Discussed that February is Dental Hygiene month and Mr. Prowell will check into St. Claire's office coming to visit about proper dental hygiene.

Kellie Hesse shared thoughts of elementary students being hungry in the afternoon. Megan Becker has noticed High school students are hungry in the mornings because of lunch not being until 12:45. An idea shared was to allow students to bring a snack. Penny Crowley shared that students may bring one from home but if school provides, it has to meet the school requirements.

Scheduled Puberty talks for 4th and 5th graders separately (April 5th Kellie Hesse can come speak to girls and Roger Chase will speak to the boys) A suggestion was made to provide deodorant to all students at these talks. Amber Yates will look into purchasing the deodorant.

Amber Yates is scheduling CPR for seniors to take place in May (possibly May 13th or 20th).

Megan Becker gave a Counselor update. All teachers and staff members have completed the Safe Schools requirement which includes awareness about Blood Born Pathogens, Abuse, and Suicide. Back in the Fall, Taiya Jones spoke with secondary students about teens, sex, and the law. A speaker is scheduled to come talk with 6th-12th graders on March 28th about suicide prevention. Posters have been placed in all restrooms with a phone number students can call.

Discussed an idea a parent shared with Mrs. Brown about the Shattered Dreams project. It was agreed as a committee that the Shattered Dreams Project is for High School students and being we are a one campus district, it would not be appropriate for the younger students to see. Kisa Luther felt we do need to have some kind of awareness for our high school students about drunk driving and texting and driving. Bridget Brown will speak to DPS about coming out to talk with our secondary students and if they have the drunk goggles to simulate.

Next meeting will try to be scheduled before the end of the school year.

Meeting adjourned.